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Thank you so, so much for all your prayers and support for this our first African led mission.  

This was indeed a new venture and a significant step forward for us. 

Not quite Five Star! 

On arrival the team of ten, led by Pastor Fred Mudde, found their accommodation to be a 

single room with earthen floor containing an ant hill which grew every day whilst they slept! 

The food provided to the team was also sadly poor. 

A captive audience? 

The team found that the place allocated for their crusade meetings was immediately next door 

to a mosque in the course of being built.  An interesting challenge! 

An amazing response 

Despite these circumstances and very indifferent organisation on this occasion by the hosts 

(some real learning points came out here) there was a very strong response to the crusades 

and the films that we put on- with large crowds turning up each evening. This was greatly 

helped by the extremely good P.A. that we 

are now blessed with which broadcast the 

music and Gospel message over many miles. 

Tbe team saw a high number of salvations 

including many Muslims. One evening Pastor 

Fred Mudde was interrupted in full flow 

preaching by a Muslim lady who came 

forward crying after suddenly realising who 

Jesus was in her life. 

In this area of much witchcraft there were many, many who received deliverance each 

evening.  

The team saw many healings including a man who had 

not being able to walk properly for thirty years now able 

to jump because he was totally healed!!  

In total the team saw two hundred and thirty four 

people give their lives to the Lord in the short time that 

they were there. We give God  all the glory! 
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Unity of the Team 

We were blessed by great unity within the team. This was constantly commented on by both  

the local pastors and others in a place where unity has been very rare.  

Future Plans 

A follow up visit will be made to Kikyusa in April and in the preparations for this will be 

emphasising to the local pastors the need for them to attend the training  – so essential for the 

discipling of the new converts and the ongoing work of the Gospel. 

As well as this, the team are also planning a follow up visit later this month on 23
rd

-25
th

 

February to Mutumba the location of the highly successful mission that was held last 

September. As it is a swampy area- and the season is getting increasingly wetter - your 

prayers would be greatly appreciated for a safe and successful  journey there. 

Finally, preparations are already in place for the next mission in May. This will be led by 

Pastor Fred Makubuya (a humble man who has planted 40 churches in 15 years and has 

been used to raise two people from the dead). 

Praise Points 

• For two hundred and thirty four precious new souls now in the Kingdom including 

many Muslims! 

• For the safety of the team despite having to preach on a site right next door to a 

mosque 

• For the large numbers of healings and deliverances 

• For the excellent P.A. equipment that we have been blessed with 

• For the excellent unity among the team 

• For God’s great faithfulness in every area 

Ongoing Prayer Pointers  

• For peace in the Government elections to be held shortly 

• For the protection of all the new converts and for their spiritual growth 

• For the preparation work behind the forthcoming follow up visits and missions- in 

particular for the valuable learning points gained by this our first mission in this new 

format  

We praise God for our very committed evangelistic team and thank you so very, very much 

for all your prayers, support and encouragement. As you will realise from the above report, 

they played an enormous part in all that God did!  

Your fellow workers in His harvest field, 

 

 

Terry Charlton,  

Steve Trint on behalf of 

 the Mission Africa Evangelism team   


